
 
 
 
December 19, 2023  

 

 

Committee to Recall Murray Hawthorne  

Patricia Davis 

Nanette Stanley  

Jeffrey Shelton  

John Puffer  

Carol A. Schmidt  

 

 

Re: Petition to recall Murray Hawthorne, final statement of sufficiency  

 

Members of the Recall Committee:  

 

On November 16, 2023, the Denver Clerk and Recorder issued a letter declaring the petition to recall 

Ebert Metropolitan District Director Murray Hawthorne sufficient. Director Hawthorne protested that 

decision on November 29, 2024. A hearing officer held a hearing on the protest and issued an order 

dismissing the protest on December 12, 2023. 

 

The deadline for Director Hawthorne to resign has passed. Therefore, this letter serves as the final 

certificate of sufficiency of the petition. The Clerk and Recorder has set the date of the recall election as 

February 13, 2024, from 7:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m.1 Successor candidate self-nomination forms are due on 

December 28, 2023. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Hon. Paul Lopez 

Denver Clerk and Recorder 

 

 

 
1 The “date for holding the election,” which is defined in section 1-12-100.5, C.R.S., as the first day on which recall 

election ballots are available at the Clerk and Recorder’s office, is January 22, 2024. 


